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PBIS Focus of the Week  -  Expectations in the Toilets 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,      
 

Gospel Summary:  
This Sunday’s  Gospel reading begins with the story of the birth of John the 
Baptist. Relatives and friends of his parents, Elizabeth and Zechariah, already 
had a sense that this child was destined for great things. To begin, Elizabeth 
gave birth well beyond her childbearing years. Then Elizabeth and Zechariah 
went against tradition and named the baby John, a name not used in either 
one of their families. When Zechariah wrote on the tablet, “John is his name,” 
he regained his ability to speak and he used his voice to praise God. 

Reflection for Parents: 
This Gospel reading tells us that John grew and became strong in spirit. Take 
some time to think about that statement in relation to your home and your 
family. Home is the primary place where your child grows and becomes strong 
in spirit. What are you doing in order to help this happen? Invite the Holy Spirit 
to guide you in creating a home where your child feels safe, nurtured, 
encouraged, and loved. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

I ssue  18  Ter m 2   20  June  2018                              A Ch i ld  Sa f e  Schoo l  

75-89 High Street  -  Rutherglen  -  Vic  -  3685 

Phone  -  02 6032 9284     

Web  -  http://www3.smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Email  -  principal@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

From the Principal  -  Matt Attwater 

Weekend Mass Times:  

Chiltern     Saturday 6pm 

Rutherglen   Sunday  9am 

Wahgunyah  Sunday 10.30am 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Dates 
 

  

Wednesday 20th June 

Rutherglen Primary Schools’ 

OPEN DAY 

 

Friday 22nd June  

Parents & Friends Trivia Night 

(6pm for 6.30pm start) 

 

Wednesday 27th June  

Grade 3, 4, 5 & 6 

Rutherglen/Yarrawonga 

excursion 

 

Friday 29th June 

Last Day Term 2  -  Casual 

Clothes (Gold coin donation) 

   

 Wood Raffle draw 

 

 Students 

dismissed at 

2.30pm 
 

 

 

Page 1 

Continued next page 

 

  

TRIVIA NIGHT 

Tickets are still available for our Trivia Night THIS FRIDAY! 

Doors open at 6.00pm, for a 6.30 start. 

Matt has been hard at work organising questions, and the triv-
ia rounds are ready to go. We have a good number of tables 
booked and it’s looking like being a great social event. If you 

can’t arrange a whole table, just grab your friends and we will 
combine you with others to make teams. 

BYO food and drink 

WE HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 
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Semester Reports: 

Semester One student reports will be released through PAM (Parent Access Module)  on Thursday 28th of June at 
4pm. Parent Teacher interviews will be held in week 7 of Term 3. 

Updated Policies on Website: 
There have been various policy and procedure updates on our school website. Please go to the  DOCUMENTS 
TAB on the website to familiarise yourself with these updates.  

Wood Raffle Tickets: 

We are running our wood raffle this term. The raffle will be drawn on the last day of term. Each family has received a 

raffle book to sell. If you need more books to sell they will be available from the office.  

School Student Toilets: 
The school student toilets are for student use only. If you need to use a toilet while on school premises please use 
the staff toilets in the Administration area of the school. 

PBIS Classroom Matrix: As a school we will be focussing On the expectations in The Toilets. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a Great Week! 
 
Matt 

Congratulations to this 

week’s PBIS Winners:  

Sonny Enever-Cooper,  

Jasmine Branella and  

Brodie Upton (pictured left). 

Thursday 21st June: 

Senior School Mass 9.10am 

  Toilets Respect Ourselves Respect Others Respect our Environment 

  Wash hands after 
using the toilet 

 Keep food and 
drink out of toilets 

 Enter cubicle only 
through the door 

 Exiting people go 
first 

 Walk to toilets with-
out noise 

 Flush toilet after use 

 Boys wait your turn at 
urinals 

 1 child in cubicle at all 
times 

 Wait your turn outside 
if the cubicles are full 

 Walk to toilets with-
out noise 

 Paper towels in correct   
bins 

 Flush toilet after use 

 Turn taps off after use 

 Report any block-
ages/issues to teachers 

 Use toilet paper sparingly 
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Important Calendar Dates 2018 
___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

TERM 2 

 

Wednesday 20th June  Rutherglen Primary Schools’ OPEN DAY 

Friday 22nd June  Parents & Friends Trivia Night (6pm for 6.30pm start) 

Wednesday 27th June  Grade 3, 4, 5 & 6 Rutherglen/Yarrawonga excursion 

Friday 29th June  Last Day Term 2  -  Casual Clothes (Gold coin donation) 

    Wood Raffle draw 

    Students dismissed at 2.30pm 

 

TERM 3 

 

Monday 16th July  First Day  -  Term 3 

Friday 20th July   Winter Sports Carnival 

Monday 23rd July  Sporting Schools  -  After school sporting program   

    3.40pm to 4.40pm (First for the Term) 

Wednesday 25th July  Sporting Schools  -  After school sporting program   

    3.40pm to 4.40pm  

Tuesday 14th August  Stage Door 

Wednesday 12th September Dress Rehearsal—School Production 

Thursday 13th September School Production 

Friday 21st September   Last Day  -  Term 3  -  Casual Clothes (Gold coin donation) 

 

 

Staff email addresses 

 

Matt Attwater (Principal) —mattwater@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Libby Dickinson (Junior Classroom teacher) - edickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Hannah Oberin (Junior Classroom teacher) - hoberin@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Kayla Hibberson (Senior Classroom teacher) - khibberson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

John McNamara (Senior Classroom teacher) - jmcnamara@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Mel Field (Senior Classroom teacher) - mfield@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Nicole O’Mahony (Learning Diversity Leader) - nomahony@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Katrina Bridge—(Teacher Aide—Library) - kbridge@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Amanda Arnot—(Administration Officer) - aarnot@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

We send our best wishes to: 

 

Mitchell Ross (22/6), Seve Cottam and Tia Vissenga (26/6)  

 

who will be celebrating their birthdays this week. 
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CATHOLIC IDENTITY NEWSLETTER  

 

Are you coming to the Youth Mass this Sunday??? 
Sunday 24th June @ 5pm 

Pizza for tea afterwards 

We would like to thank the Catholic Women’s League and the Knights of the Southern Cross for their 
donations towards the pizzas. We really appreciate your support. 

Altar Servers - Term 2 

 

 
 

What is on??  
 
 
 

TERM TWO ROSTER 

27.5.18 Aleisha Price, Emily Price and Holly 

McMahon 

24.6.18 

Youth Mass 

Olivia Cheeseman, Aleisha Price and 

Akira Bonacci-Law 

3.6.18 

First Sunday 

Campbell Smits, Jacob Fuge and Faith 

O’Donoghue 

1.7.18 

First Sunday 

Hayley Barkley and Alexandra O’Meara 

10.6.18 Emily Price, Holly McMahon 8.7.18 Emily Price, Aleisha Price and 

Grace Milthorpe 

17.6.18 Jacob Fuge, Brayden Field and Sonny 

Enever-Cooper 

15.7.18 Brayden Field, Faith O’Donoghue and Holly 

McMahon 

Please remember: 

*Arrive at 8:45am through the side door of the Church. 

*Fr Carey has requested that at least one adult be present with the children prior to and after Mass for safety purposes. 

*If you can’t make your rostered Sunday, please make a swap and notify Mel Field. 

Wk 10 19/6: 6pm - Parent/Candidates Sacrament of Reconciliation Meeting 
21/6: 9:30am Senior School Mass and Class Baptism 

Wk 11 24/6: 5:30pm PARISH YOUTH MASS - ALL VERY WELCOME 

Continued next page 



 

Sacramental Program - Reconciliation 

 

Thank you to the families who were able to attend the information session for the Reconciliation 
Sacramental program last night. 
 

We pray for the following students as they prepare to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation in 
July…. 
Ryan Barkley, Murray Enever-Cooper, Maiya Lee, Arthur Morris, Milligan Morris, Brodie 
Upton, Flynn Verhulst, Patrick Walsh, Henry Ross, Felicity Hartung, Sam Moloney and 
Joseph Whelan-Brain 
 

Group Sessions 

Below is a list of groups for the next 3 Reconciliation sessions. 
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MONDAYs 3:40pm @ St Mary’s Felicity Hartung, Brodie Upton, Joseph Whelan - 
Brain, Ryan Barkley 

WEDNESDAYs 3:40pm @ St Mary’s Arthur Morris, Milligan Morris, Henry Ross, Flynn 
Verhulst, Sam Moloney, Maiya Lea 

THURSDAYs @ Enever-Cooper’s Home Murray Enever-Cooper, Patrick Walsh 
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Raffle draw—Friday 29th June, 2018 

 

Phonological Awareness Activities for Chatter Matters:  

Word Builder: Give your child base words and prefixes/suffixes and see how many words they can build, and 

what meaning they might have: 

Prefixes: un- de- pre- re- co- con- 

Base Words: play help flex bend blue sad sat Management 

Suffixes: -ful -ly -less -able/-ible -ing -ion -y -ish -ness -ment  

Last week’s award winners:   

Front row  -  Gemma Delost, Henry Lister, William Giason and Matilda Doolan 

Back row  -  Maiya Lea, Faith O’Donoghue, Lukas Moore and Harry Saunders 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

Senior School - Museums in Motion  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Lions Club Public Speaking Competition Topics 
 
The topics for the 2018 Lions Club Public Speaking competition are as follows: 
 

Year 3-4 
My Favourite Place - Where is your favourite place to go in your Community/Local Area? How did you find 
it? Describe it to us. Why do you like it? What makes it special to you? What do you do when you are there? 
 

Year 5-6 
You are a Travel Guide - Your job is to explore your local area - as if you’ve never seen it before! Document 
what you find. Tell us about your discoveries and why we should visit. 
 
Parents and students will receive further dates and information in preparation for this event in the coming days. All 
children are expected to prepare,rehearse and present a speech. 
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You are invited to the 
 

Senior School Museums in Motion 

 

Come along and explore our museum and the information 

we have gathered about Early Australia this term in our Inquiry! 
 

Thursday 28th June 

2:30pm-4pm 
 

In the Senior Space 

Each year the REYN group provides books and library bags for the new students transitioning into 
our local schools from kindergarten.  

The Rutherglen sewing group kindly makes our library bags for free and we are looking for any 
spare material that people might have in their cupboards and are not going to use.  

We need pieces that are at least 35 x 35cm long and wide.  

If you do have some could you drop it into school to Hannah or Libby before the holidays please. 



 
Stage Door Celebration of the Arts, 2018. 

 

Dear Parents,   
 

You are invited to attend the 2018 Stage Door – Celebration of Performing Arts.  
 

The event is a wonderful opportunity for Catholic and other non-government schools to come together to 
celebrate the amazing talents of our children in the arts, both visual and performing.  
 

Stage Door 2018 will be held on: 
 
TUESDAY 14TH AUGUST and WEDNESDAY 15TH AUGUST 2018  
 

Location: Victory Lutheran School, 28 Drages Rd Wodonga.  
 

ENTRY FEE: $4.00 per adult and children are free!  
 

TIME: 11:30am  
  
COSTUME: Your child’s teacher will email you in relation to any costume requirements.  

Page 8 Sam and Marley working and playing together 
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